11/6/2012 2:39:55 PM
Katherine : applicant for SCDEW Exec Dir of IT

Thanks for preivous ehlp for Mr. Zimovan.
See below. Any word on the search to fill this position?

Nathan Ballentine
www.nathansnews.com

House of Representatives, District 71
Richland-Lexington Counties

320A Blatt Building

Columbia, SC 29221

From: Gary Zimovan [gary.zimovan@gmail.com]
Sent: Monday, November 05, 2012 7:14 PM

To: Nathan Ballentine

Subject: Re: Glad | could be of service with SCDEW!

Dear Rep. Ballentine,

There's actually something else you may be able to help with related to the SCDEW. | applied for an
Assistant Executive Director of IT position with them a few weeks ago but haven't heard anything
back yet. The position is a great fit with my background and experience as you can see in the
resume that I've attached to this email (not to mention helping get me off SCDEW's unemployment
roll!).

Is there someone at SCDEW that | could contact to discuss my background and experience as it
relates to this position and explore the contribution | could make to that organization?

Best regards,

Gary Zimovan

On Thu, Nov 1, 2012 at 8:24 PM, Nathan Ballentine < > wrote:
Sorry for the situation you were in; but happy to help.

I hope you'll visit my website often to stay informed about what's going on in the State House and
in our community!

Nathan Ballentine
www.nathansnews.com

House of Representatives, District 71
Richland-Lexington Counties

320A Blatt Building

Columbia, SC 29221
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From: NathanBallentine < >
To: NathanBallentine < >
Sent: Wed, Oct 31, 2012 4:41 pm

Subject: Contact Through Website

Name

Gary Zimovan

Email

Message

Rep. Ballentine,

| wanted to reach back out to you to say thanks for your assistance with the recent situation | had with qualifying for
unemployment benefits due to being an owner in the business. Your quick response in involving the leadership in the
SCDEW was instrumental in getting the situation resolved positively. | sincerely appreciate your help!

Best regards,

Gary Zimovan
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